
Otterford Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 10 September 2019 
Present: OPC Councillors Mike Canham (Chairman), Charlie Field, Lucy Montgomery and Phil Wright.
	Item
	Detail

	Action

	
	Community Time 
No parishioners or others presentation

	

	
	Reports from other organisations:

	

	
	SCC Cllr Thorne was unable to attend but submitted a written report:
>  Members Improving Lives Grant Scheme’ – details previously circulated (and a copy
attached to these minutes. Agreed the Parish Council will not bid for a grant.
Note: details have been forwarded to a number of local voluntary organisations.
>  Improving Lives to Prevent Demand Fund – details previously circulated. Noted this
£850k fund will be administered by SCC officers.  
>  Superfast broadband – Gigaclear submitted revised plans to Connecting Devon and Somerset (CDS) on July 31. CDS together with the Government’s Building Digital UK (BDUK) agency are analysing the new proposals in detail to see whether they can form an acceptable and credible recovery plan. The CDS Board has met: a decision is awaited. CDS advise that Gigaclear has continued to work ‘at risk’ in 31 areas but this appears to have resulted in only 473 premises being able to receive a service (not 473 connections), a figure which CDS itself describes as ‘disappointing progress’. 
>  School transport - For the first time in over 25 years the County Council is operating its own school bus fleet, having purchased seven 53-seat buses which are described as ‘green’ because they are low emission vehicles. This is saving money for the Council.  
>  Dementia care in the Blackdowns – A meeting being held at the York Inn (and clashing with this Parish Council meeting), in Churchinford, has been organised by the County Council to bring together micro-providers locally. The idea is to to strengthen links with parishes and develop awareness both for people to become micro-providers and also about people’s local options.  
>  Stand Up for Care - The County Council’s Stand Up For Care petition has now been backed by three major local government bodies. The petition calls for cross-Party discussions before Christmas on how to address the national social care funding shortfall. Leaders of all political groups at the County Council have backed it, and have now been joined by the Local Government Association, the County Council Network, and the Association for Directors of Adult Social Services. 
>  Emotional and Mental Health Support – There are some parent educational programmes provided by the voluntary sector with the next courses on 9th and 16th October. Full details are available from lfinnis@somerset.gov.uk who is the health promotion 
>   Somerset Fund – The County Council want to hear from local businesses which might want to donate to this new fund. It is a joint venture between the County Council and the Somerset Community Foundation which administers it. The fund makes grants to small local charities across Somerset with the grants 50% match funded. It is something which would help businesses and families who want to support charities but struggle to identify suitable ones or if they want to support a range of good causes. There has been an early round of grants awarded this year, £26,000 shared between nearly 30 groups, and they want to have a second round of grants in the autumn.  
SWATDC Cllr Henley was not present. 

	

	1.
	Apologies

	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest 
1. Cllr Canham is a member of the Otterford Parish Hall Committee
2. Cllr Canham is a Trustee of the Otterford Charity
3. Cllrs Canham and Montgomery declared an interest in Item 3.2.4 (Footpath Posts)
There were no further Declarations of Interest in agenda items that accord with any Disclosable Pecuniary Interest (s31 & 33 of the Localism Act 2011).

	

	3.
	Meeting of 13 August 2019

	

	3.1
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed. 

	

	3.2
	Matters Arising:

	

	3.2.1
	Corfe Hill crossroads fingerpost -  still awaiting repair by Cllr Wright’s contact. 

	PW

	3.2.2
	Waterhayes Lane – Cllr Wright still to dig out gullies and speak to the landowners about ditches.

	PW


	3.2.3
	ACV –  Meeting with Candlelight owners still to be arranged. 

	Clerk/MC

	3.2.4
	Otterford Charity – noted ‘thank you’ card sent to John Gusterson following his recent stepping-down as a Co-Optative Trustee after c20 years. Cllr Montgomery agreed to become a Nominative Trustee (to replace ex-Cllr Viant who is stepping down).

	Clerk

	3.2.5
	Holman Clavel Rent Overpayment in August has been corrected by reducing the September payment.

	

	3.2.6
	Blocked drain on the B3170 S-bend has been reported to SCC Highways.

	

	4.
	Planning

	

	4.1
	New Applications: see 4.2 below.

	

	4.2
	Granted applications: 29/19/0009AGN. Application for prior notification for formation of an agricultural road on land at Priors Park Wood, Curdleigh Lane, Blagdon Hill. A decision of no objection had already been made by SWATDC – prior to any reference to the Parish Council – on 29th August 2019.
 
	

	4.3
	Refused/withdrawn applications:  none
	

	5.
	Other Matters –
	

	5.1
	Footpath Posts Project – The Council considered and noted a further update. 32 of the 35 posts in the parish have been restored or replaced: 2 further posts will be completed tomorrow, clarification is needed regarding the 35th post which will now be rolled over to 2020. All work will be finished by Wednesday 18th September. To date a total of £340.28 has been spent (out of the £500 approved at the May Parish Council meeting).
>  Noted that SCC has asked for a report of the project: a draft will be available for the October PC meeting.
>  It was agreed to host a ‘thank you’ curry supper at the Holman Clavel, in November, for the volunteers and partners. 
>  Noted the walk along the Yarty Valley being organised by the Footpath Post volunteers – to reflect the completion of the Project and highlight the work done, check the state of the paths themselves, check the condition of any off-road posts and stiles, and add way-mark discs as needed. The Council agreed to fund refreshments 
Note: this will be on Saturday 26th October, starting from the Parish Hall at 9.30am

	MC
Clerk
MC/Clerk

	5.2
	VE Day 2020 – no further discussion prior to a meeting with the Candlelight Inn later this month.   
 
	MC


	5.3
	Road Safety in Otterford – noted work in progress assembling a lobby document from the emails received. Agreed to write to SCC following its recent appeal for businesses to help fund road safety initiatives – to again ask for improved signage and road markings at dangerous locations, and to offer to pay for (sponsor?) the signs and the work.

	MC

	5.4
	Fly Tipping – Cllr Henley not present. His update to be added to October meeting. 

	Clerk/RH

	5.5
	Parish Council Vacancy – noted statutory vacancy advertisement released (closes 14th September), inviting requests for an election. If no election necessary the Parish Council will advertise the vacancy locally and (hopefully) fill by co-option at the next meeting.

	Clerk

	5.6
	AONB Management Board – Nomination
Discussed the list of candidates, and agreed priority of nomination. Voting form to be completed and forwarded to the BHPN Co-Ordinator. 

	Clerk

	6.
	Correspondence 
a.    Noted letter from SWATDC advising gambling licence suspended for non-payment (not renewed because no Duck Fayre or other ‘gambling’ organised this year).
b.    Noted receipt of latest AONB Management Plan. Agreed no further copies needed; rather will circulate between Councillors.

	Clerk


	7.   
	Financial matters

	

	7.1
	Monthly financial summary – noted. UTB’s reluctance to pay the Invoice from Littlejohns (External Auditor) had been sorted by on-line authorisations from both Cllrs Montgomery and Field. 

	

	7.2
	Payment of invoices – agreed. 

	

	8.
	Any Other Business
	

	8.1
	Noted that the Item regarding the Conservation Group had been deferred to the October meeting at the Group’s Chairman’s request.

	Clerk

	8.2
	Agreed to receive a list of all outstanding matters/issues at the October meeting.
	Clerk


	9.
	Date & Time of next meeting
The date of the October Parish Council meeting has been changed to Tuesday 1st October: the venue has also changed, the meeting will be held at Bishopswood Chapel. 

	


